
the fraternal link 

This is our last reminder for the Strikes Against Hunger National Bowl-
ing Tournament benefiting Feeding America. Currently, we have 1 
team registered for the tournament.  
 
The tournament features 4-person teams of all males, all females or 
mixed; however, all teams will be placed into one tournament pool 
unless the number of registrations allows separate tournaments. 
 
A team registration fee in the amount $60 ($15 per bowler) must be 
mailed to the home office along with the team registration form. A 
team registration form can be found on page 2 of this newsletter. Each 
bowler on a team must establish a 3-game average before entering 
the tournament if they do not already have an average established. 
The winning team will receive at least $260; additional team and/or 
individual prizes may be awarded depending upon the number of 
teams registered. 
  
All profits from the tournament will be donated to Feeding America to 
help those struggling with hunger in the United States. Profits are de-
fined as the total of all registrations fees. No other expenses will be 
deducted from the registrations collected. 
 
Registrations must be received before your team bowls. Bowling may 
be completed any time before December 1, 2018. Scores must be 
submitted to the home office on or before December 15, 2018.  
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Operation Santa’s Elves 
As the national member food drive winds down, it is time to prepare 
for Operation Santa’s Elves; the last of our national member volun-
teer campaigns for the calendar year. 

This is the 10th year anniversary for Assured Life Association’s Opera-
tion Santa’s Elves. When the Fraternal Committee coined the pro-
gram Operation Santa’s Elves, they did so with the knowledge that 
there are already so many programs and projects that help provide 
needy children with Christmas gifts during the holidays. Assured Life 
Association decided not to re-invent the wheel, but instead encour-
ages its chapters and members to help bring the joy of Christmas 
and Santa Claus to the lives of needy children by seeking out and 
participating in one of the many projects and programs already avail-
able. 

It’s easy to participate! Just seek out a local organization 
or program that assists in providing Christmas gifts to kids that 
would not otherwise receive anything for Christmas. Whether it is 
Toys for Tots, Adopt-A-Family programs or the Salvation Army, get 
involved.  

Thank you for your support. 

Chapter Annual Reporting Due March 31, 2019 

It’s never too early to start thinking about Chapter Annual Reporting. 
Chapter Secretaries and Bankers/Treasures should start gathering 
the information and data required for the 3 chapter reports due 
March 31, 2019. 

The reports did not change this year, so the same information is re-
quired as last year. You can find the reports on our website at  
http://assuredlife.org/Chapter-Leaders/Chapter-Annual-Reporting. 

And remember what constitutes volunteer events and hours to be 
counted in your annual reporting (see the July 2018 fraternal link 
newsletter for details). The 2 major factors are as follows: 

1. The event or service must be sanctioned or sponsored by 
your chapter. 

2. Two or more members must be involved in the event.  

If it is not clear, contact Jerry for clarification. 
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Remembering William C Goodrich, Past Director 

November 16, 1943—July 27, 2018 

William “Bill” Charles Goodrich, 74, passed 
away at his home in Laguna Hills, California, 
Friday, July 27, 2018 of natural causes. Bill 
was appointed to the board of directors of As-
sured Life Association on July 22, 2007 to fill a 
board vacancy. He later resigned from the 
board on November 9, 2010. Before that, Bill 
was an active licensed agent for Assured Life 
Association from 1972-1978 and an active 
member of, then, Assured Life Aileen Harper 
Camp 906.  

William Charles Goodrich was born on Novem-
ber 16, 1943 to Herbert and Francis Goodrich 
in Denver, Colorado. On October 2, 1988 he 
married Josephine Claire in Santa Ana, Califor-
nia. Bill was a graduate of the American Col-
lege of Life Underwriters, where he earned the 
professional designation of Chartered Life Un-
derwriter (CLU), and Chartered Financial Con-
sultant (ChFC). He founded United Agribusi-
ness League (UnitedAg), an agricultural trade 
association created to provide a unique health 
plan that would meet the needs of the agricul-
tural workforce in 1983.  

Bill also founded the non-profit United Agricul-
tural Employee Welfare Benefit Plan and Trust 
in 1984. This licensed health insurance compa-

ny became the first California “Association 
Health Plan” granted a license from the De-
partment of Insurance as a fully qualified, non
-profit member owned insurance company. 

Bill’s passion for agriculture and innovation is 
what led him to dedicate much of his time 
serving on various boards which included: Cal-
ifornia Association of Small Employer Health 
Plan, California Agribusiness Credit Union, Lin-
coln Club of Orange County, The U.S. Mexico 
Chamber of Commerce and The Self-Insurance 
Institute of America. William was also a Master 
Mason and lifelong member of the Golden 
Trowel Norwalk Lodge #273. 

In his spare time Bill enjoyed spending time 
with his family, playing with his dogs Maggie 
and Harley and watching Football. 

He was preceded in death by his parents; his 
grandparents; mother in law; father in law; 
and Sister Cheryl Goodrich. He is survived by 
his wife Josephine; younger brother Jim 
Goodrich, his four daughters, Lori Mader, Le-
sha Goodrich, Billie Lou Rotberg, and Deana 
Mentel, Son Edward Magdaleno, thirteen 
grandchildren, three great-grandchildren and 
the UnitedAg Family. 
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Harry L McCabe, JD is Remembered 
 February 7, 1942—June 2, 2018 

It is with deep regret that we inform you of 
the death of Harry L McCabe. Harry served as 
Chair of the Committee on Legislation for As-
sured Life Association from August of 2005 – 
December of 2013 and was an active member 
of Denver Camp 1. 
 
Harry was born and raised in Denver, Colora-
do. He attended Wyman Elementary, Morey Jr. 
High, and South High School (Air Force ROTC). 
He graduated from Colorado State University, 
obtaining a B.S. degree in Business. At Colora-
do State University, he was a member of the 
Lambda Chi Alpha Fraternity and Air Force 
ROTC. Harry then attended the University of 
Denver Law School where he graduated Juris 
Doctor. 
 
Harry was married to Evelyn Jean on June 13, 
1964. 
 
Harry was stationed at McConnel Air Force 
Base, Wichita, KS, as a Captain, serving as a 
Judge Advocate General and Judge from 1968 
to 1972. After completing his military duty, he 
returned to Fort Collins, Colorado to serve as 
Deputy District Attorney. He worked for the 
State of Colorado for 28 years, starting with 
Colorado State University in real estate devel-

opment and contracts law. He then worked for 
the Department of Human Services as Director 
of Contracts Management and continued con-
sulting for the Department for 4 years after his 
retirement. 
 
Harry was a member of the Highlander Boys 
Club of Denver, Masonic Lodge, Assured Life 
Association and numerous other associations. 
He was a registered attorney for 50 years and 
was registered with the Colorado Supreme 
Court.  
 
Harry is survived by his wife of 54 years, Eve-
lyn Jean McCabe; his children, Todd and Pam-
ela Jean; his grandchildren, Benjamin, Sophia, 
and Zoe; his sister, Mary, and his brothers, 
Guy and Robert.  
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September 1—December 1, 2018—Strikes Against Hunger Bowling 
Tournament—Register a 4-person team before you bowl and bowl your 
tournament series anytime before December 1, 2018. Find details at http://
assuredlife.org/Volunteer/Food-Drive/Strikes-Against-Hunger-Bowling-
Tournament. 

November 1—December 31, 2018—Operation Santa’s Elves—providing 
Christmas gifts to kids that would not otherwise receive anything for Christ-
mas. Regardless of the program or its name, we want to count it towards Op-
eration Santa's Elves. Find details on our website under http://
assuredlife.org/Volunteer/Operation-Santas-Elveshttp://assuredlife.org/
Volunteer/Operation-Santas-Elves. 

December 13, 2018—Food Build Entry Deadline—Take the cans and 
boxes of food and other food items collected during your Chapter Food Drive 
and build something out of them; like building blocks. Take pictures of your 
food build throughout the process and one of the final structure and submit 
those pictures to the home office by December 13, 2018 along with a report 
of the total number of pounds of food collected, estimated value of the food, 
number of members involved, number of hours spent on the food drive and 
food build, etc. There is a Food Build Online Reporting Form on our website at 
http://assuredlife.org/Natl-Service-Campaigns/Food-Build/Food-Build-Entry-
Form. 

March 15, 2019—College Scholarship Application Deadline—2019 
scholarship program information can be found on our website at http://
assuredlife.org/Benefits/College-Scholarship-Program. 

March 31, 2019—Deadline to submit Chapter Annual Reports. 

May 15, 2019—Summer Camp Grant Application Deadline—2019 sum-
mer camp grant information can be foune on our website at http://
assuredlife.org/Benefits/Summer-Camp-Grants. 

Your Chapter Calendar of Events 

Honoring our promises to pay. 
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